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LAINGSBURG LIONS CLUB 

 
 

January 29, 2025 
 
Laingsburg City Council 
114 S Woodhull Rd. 
Laingsburg, MI 48848 
 
Dear Honorable Members of the Laingsburg City Council, 
 
I hope this letter finds you well. On behalf of the Laingsburg Lions Club, I am writing to respectfully 
request your consideration for the temporary closure of certain roads during our 42nd Annual Springtime 
Festival, which is scheduled to take place on Thursday, May 22nd, 2025, through Monday, May 26th, 2025.  
 
Each year, our festival brings together residents, families, and visitors over the Memorial weekend to raise 
funds for the Laingsburg Lions Club. These funds are used towards projects and donations throughout the 
year. This year, we are seeking permission to temporarily close the following roads on the following dates 
of the festival: 
 
Arts and Craft Show: 

 N. Woodhull Rd. between Grand River and McClintock St. from 8:00am on Friday, May 23rd to 
8:00pm on Sunday, May 25th 

 
Parade: 

 Grand River Rd between Woodbury Rd. and Woodhull Rd from 10:30am to 12:00am (or end of 
parade) on Saturday, May 24th. 

 
These closures are vital to ensuring the safety and enjoyment of our festivalgoers and to facilitate the 
various events planned, including parade, performances, and vendor activities. We have and will continue to 
coordinate with law enforcement, emergency services, and other relevant parties to ensure that proper safety 
measures and detours will be in place during these closures. 
 
We would greatly appreciate the City Council support in allowing these road closures to ensure the 
continued 42-year success of the festival and its impact on our community. If any additional information or 
a meeting is required, we are happy to provide further details and work with city officials to make this 
request as seamless as possible. 
 
Thank you for your time and consideration. We look forward to hearing from you and hope for a favorable 
response. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
Nick Holtman 
1st Vice President  
Laingsburg Lions Club 

 


